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City Administrator, Matthew Morton:

In the past year there has been an intense and renewed focus on the role of law enforcement within 
society. One can scarcely view the news without a 
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Planning Department: Lara Thomas, Planning Director
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New Projects

�x North Urban Growth Area Annexation Quadrant Homes is working with several property 
owners to submit a 50% annexation petition. The Planning Commission and City Council will 
hold a joint workshop on October 19th at 7:00 PM in the Visitor Center.

�x South Urban Growth Area Annexation Staff met with representatives of the SUGA. A joint 
Planning Commission/City Council workshop is expected late fall.
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�x 145th Street Village The City held an official pre-application meeting for n attached unit project 
on 145th Street and 1st Avenue.

Comprehensive Plan and Code Amendments Zoning Map Update:

mailto:Lara.thomas@duvallwa.gov
mailto:Lara.thomas@duvallwa.gov
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Clerk
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other community groups, city staff, the Fire Department and of course the North Pole to make sure
this is another wonderful community event!

�x Ms. James is also working on the Hopelink Giving Tree Campaign. This is a great way for 
community members to donate gifts to those less fortunate. More information will be included in 
the special Holiday Happenings utility insert in November.

�x Ms. Wycoff and Kass Holdeman, Community Coordinator, are working to re-vamp the Special 
Event Policy and processes. The goal is to make the policy and application more thorough and yet 
make the entire process easier to work through.

Wellness:

�x City Staff are participating in Association of Washington Cities (AWC) Fall Campaign called 
Walktober. The campaign is aimed at encouraging people to walk more
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Public Works Department:
Boyd E. Benson, City Engineer/Interim Public Works Director

Mayor, on behalf of the Public Works (PW) department, I am pleased to inform you of current PW
related activities and projects: 

MAINTENANCE:
�x The City has advertised for a Public Works Maintenance 1 worker.  The Maintenance 1 worker hired in

August was released during his probationary period.
�x Storm system maintenance continues throughout the City.
�x The Big Rock Road 2.2 MG Water tank exterior coating has been washed and surface repairs are being

completed.

CAPITAL PROJECTS:
�x Main   Street   South:  Interwest is making good progress on the project. Work in September saw a focus on

clearing & grading and a lot of storm line installation. October will see a continuation of storm work
between Kennedy and Valley Street as well as the beginning of Joint Utility Trench (JUT) installation.
Weekly progress reports are being posted through the city
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�x PSE Gas Main Relocation: Work has been completed by PSE crews. Additional PSE work related to plat
development is planned within the next month at the Woodinville-Duvall intersection.

�x Big Rock Sports Park:  The September 27, 2016 informational open house was a success.

DEVELOPMENT ENGINEERING ACTIVITIES:

�x Construction,   North   Hill   Subdivision,   Pulte   Homes,   112   lot   plat   north   of   Legacy   Ridge: Most all of the
utility infrastructure has been installed and the road bed has been completed with crushed rock.
Remaining work includes curb/gutter installation and paving (anticipated on October 17) and completion
of the sewer pump station.  Final Plat is anticipated near the end of the year.

�x Construction   Drawing   Review,   Duvall   Village,   Westcott   Homes,   99   attached   unites   west   of   SR-203   and
NE  143rd  Place:  Staff has completed review of the construction drawings and will request a resubmittal to
address the comments/corrections.

�x Construction,  Cherry  Valley  Village,  23  units,  north  of  Allen  Street  on  First  Avenue:  Pavement should be
completed in October and Final Plat is expected near the end of the year.

�x Construction,   Willows   Ridge   Lot   21,   14   units,   north   of   Virginia   Street   on   First   Avenue:  11 Permits
have been picked up and construction start is anticipated within the month.

BUILDING:

�x New Residential Permits:
o New SFR/MFR home construction permits for month of September:
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UTILITIES
�x Waste    Water    Treatment    Plant:  CONGRATULATIONS!  The WWTP received a Wastewater

Treatment Plant Outstanding Award from Department of Ecology!

�x Waste   Management:  King County announced an approximate 4% increase in solid waste disposal
fees that will take effect on January 1, 2017.  Recycle fees are not changing at this time.

�x Storm and Surface Water Plan:  No Update

�x Transportation   Plan   Update:  Updated growth information has been developed based on 2016 PSRC
Comprehensive Plan comments.  The updated information is based on analyses that include potential
site development constraints at undeveloped commercial properties and shows reduced employment
growth with no change in residential growth.  The information has been transmitted to PSRC and a
revised transportation model has been developed and documented.

�x Dougherty    Farmstead:  R.C. Ziegler Company, Inc. commenced
construction on the Milk Shed with completion anticipated this fall.

MISCELLANEOUS

�x Old   Town   ADA   Ramp   Improvements:  CONGRATULATIONS!  The City of Duvall has been awarded a
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) for sidewalk ramp improvements within Old Town.  The
grant is for $70,000 with a contingency up to $200,000.

�x November  23,  2016  Earthquake  Exercise:  City Staff, FD45, Eastside Fire and Rescue, and approximately
40 volunteers participated in an Earthquake response exercise based in Carnation. The exercise included
setting up a shelter, mass care, post-earthquake disaster response teams, an Emergency Coordination
Center, and HAM radio communications. The exercise was a success and resulted in increased
preparedness, resiliency, and inter-agency cooperation.

�x Emergency   Response   Food   Supplies:  The City will be purchasing food supplies (50-year shelf life) to
sustain City/Police operations and support emergency sheltering.  

�x Complete   Streets   Policy:  An application for grant recommendation from the Department of Commerce.
Additional applications will be submitted as opportunities arise.

If you have any questions about these items, please contact our office at any time for additional
information.
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IT Department: PJ Rodriguez, IT Director

Summary of Current Projects:
�ƒ Infrastructure Configuration (ongoing)

o DR configuration/setup (backups, restoration, storage)
�ƒ Antivirus Software Implementation in progress
�9 Project: Print Server Migration and Consolidation 
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Project Status: Printer Migration and Consolidation

Project Status: File Server Migration

Mayor


